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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
Welcome to the final newsletter for 2018. Many of 
our graduating HSC students returned to school last 
week for the annual HSC results BBQ. It was smiles 
all round as students shared their results and early 
university offers. Many students received offers to 
Western Sydney University before their HSC results 
were released, through the Schools Recommendation 
Scheme. I would highly recommend all future HSC 
students make themselves familiar with this process. 
More details are available through the Careers 
Adviser.

Congratulations to Matthew Kucinic, who with an 
ATAR of 95, will accept a $20,000 scholarship to 
study at Western Sydney University. All other students 
who have achieved outstanding results will be 
acknowledged at our HSC High Achievers Assembly 
in February.

Presentation Night 
Congratualtions to all award recipients at our recent 
presentation night. The highlight of the night was the 
presentation of the Erskine Park High School Medal 
to Jasime Tiatia. Jasmine has just completed her 
HSC, and during her time at the school has made 
a significant contribution to the school and wider 
community through her musical talents, including 
playing at many local commemorative services, 
including the St Marys RSL Sub Branch Dawn 
Services. She has also tutored many junior students 
through the junior band program and represented the 
school in many musical performances including the 
Millenium Marching Band, School Spectacular and 
PULSE showcase.

Dates to remember - Term 4 2018 
Term 4 Week 10 - Term 1 Week 4
19 Dec Last day of school
28 Jan Public holiday
29 Jan Staff development day
30 Jan Year 7, 11 and 12 return to school
8 Feb Swimming carnival
11-15 
Feb

Visiting Chinese study group

14 Feb School photos
18 Feb School photo catch up day
22 Feb Vaccinations

Highlights of 2018 
This year we have seen our students thrive both in 
the classroom and beyond. Listed below are some of 
these highlights:

• We welcomed back to school Dr Rhiannon White 
who completed her HSC at EPHS in 2008. She 
shared with the staff some of her research on 
the link between adolescent mental health and 
physical activity

• Our students and staff hosted 2 visiting groups of 
Chinese students 

• Our P&C hosted a highly successful and 
enjoyable trivia night which will now feature as a 
biannual event on the community calendar

• Our annual Arts in the Park featured again on 
the school calendar along with many community 
performances by our exceptional school band, 
including the ANZAC dawn service. Some 
students were also selected to perform in the 
PULSE concert

• Our students had success in the Premier’s 
Debating Challenge and Plain English Speaking 
Competition

• We renewed our CLUES program to ensure all 
students have access to quality welfare programs

• The Gifted and Talented programs were reviewed 
to include new challenges while we also saw the 
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introduction of explicit STEM programs 

• We embraced and celebrated the many cultures 
within the school with another successful harmony 
and multicultural day

• In the April school holidays a group of staff and 
students visited China and after visiting key 
cultural sights such and the Great Wall, Terracotta 
Warriors and the World Wildlife Sanctuary for 
Panda Breeding spent several days in our sister 
school

• Our Aboriginal students continued to work with 
celebrated Aboriginal artist Daren Dunn and 
displayed their work at the Commemorative 
Service for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 
at Hyde Park. Their work also now features at the 
entrance of our school

• With the continued financial support of our parents 
we now have all learning spaces in the school air 
conditioned

• We saw another very entertaining variety night 
showcase a wide variety of talent, including our 
staff band.

• Our School Administration Manager, Rita Coman, 
was recognised by the Executive Director for her 
outstanding contribution to public education

• Izaiah Ape-Esera was selected as a NSW 
Combined High Schools team member in 
Rugby Union. NSW Combined High Schools 
representation is the highest honour a student in 
NSW can attain

• Year 10 SALSA students launched the pilot 
program ‘Breakfast on the Go’ to promote healthy 
eating

• Students from our Support Unit danced in this 
year’s School Spectacular

• We extended our partnership with St Marys 
Rotary Club to include all STEPs schools in the 
public speaking competition.

I would like to thanks all families for their continued 
support and wish everyone a safe holiday and happy 
new year.

Ms Leiza Lewis 
Principal

DEPUTY PRINCIPALS REPORT 
Another wonderful year comes to an end. Students 
have been taking pride in their achievement these 
last two weeks at our junior and senior presentation 
assemblies at school, and of course our presentation 

night at the Joan Sutherland Centre. Many of our 
students have received awards for school service, 
effort and outstanding achievement academic 
achievement in subject areas. 

This year has been a wonderful year filled with 
achievement and growth, and I would like to take 
the opportunity to say thank you to everyone I have 
had the pleasure of working with throughout the 
year. The warmth and dedication of our students, 
staff and parents make Erskine Park High School an 
outstanding place to work each day. Thank you for a 
great year. 

Year 11 
Year 11 are reminded that their courses will be 
continuing either side of the Christmas break. 
Students should use their time across the break to 
revise and consolidate their learning.

Year 11 students should make time to meet with 
their mentors to discuss and organise a study plan, 
and use the time constructively to consolidate their 
understanding of course content.

Now is also a good time to review the assessment 
schedules and do some time management planning 
in preparation for Year 12 in 2019.

Lockers 
Lockers will be cleaned and checked for any repairs 
required during the school holiday break. Students 
are reminded that they should already have removed 
their locks and cleaned out their locker. Any lockers 
which still contain student belongings after the close 
of the school year will have the locks cut off and 
cleaned out.

Students who hire a locker will be able to hire again 
during 2019. Students who did not hire a locker this 
year will also be able to hire one next year. This 
process will be explained to students early in the year. 
Students will most likely be allocated a different locker 
next year than they had been using in 2018.

BYOD 
We continue to enjoy the great success of the BYOD 
program at Erskine Park High School. This has 
included the uptake of more the 90% of our student 
body. 

Many students will likely receive a new device as 
part of their Christmas celebrations. Parents who 
are looking to make this purchase are advised to 
review the school website to ensure any device 
purchased will connect with our system and meet the 
Department of Educations requirements.

We will again be providing opportunity next year for 
students to meet with our technical staff to connect 
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new devices to our network. Information about these 
opportunities will be provided cn the school website.

Uniform 
Uniform has been at a very high standard with a focus 
in term four seeing even further improvement. Parents 
are reminded that our uniform shop will be open for 
extended hours during the Christmas break from 
school. Details about opening times are available on 
the website.

As parents are making purchases and preparing for 
students to return in 2018 they are also reminded of 
some key attributes of our uniform:

• Shoes are required to be fully black. There 
should not be a substantial component which is 
of another colour, or any colour other than black. 
This includes the sole of the shoe.

• Socks are to be white.

• Tracksuit pants are not a part of the uniform. 
Trousers, shorts and skirts may be purchased at 
the uniform shop and meet the requirements of 
the uniform policy.

• Hooded tops and tights are not to be worn at any 
time.

I wish all of our students, staff and their families a 
safe and happy holiday break. Please remember to 
enjoy your time together as family and friends, and 
look after yourselves and each other.

I am looking forward to another full and exciting year 
of success and taking pride in our achievements.

Mr Nathaniel Doidge 
Deputy Principal

TAS 1 REPORT 
Year 8 students experimenting with fabric decoration 
methods. 

This term Year 11 Hospitality students enjoyed a tour 
of Sydney Tower including back and front of house. 
Students had a buffet lunch while experiencing 
amazing views.

Year 10 Food Technology decorated chocolate mud 
cakes ready for Christmas.

During Term 4 the school purchased six Lego 
Mindstorms EV3 robotics kits. These kits have been 
used in Year 10 Information Software Technology 
as part of their new and exciting Robotics unit. The 
kits have allowed students to explore their creativity 
with Lego through building and developing coding 
programs to solve a range of real-world programs. 
The students have enjoyed competing in teams to 
program their robots to solve a problem such as 
programming a robot to act as a robotic vacuum 
cleaner. We hope to expand coding and robotics in 
the future at the school through Year 7 and 8 digital 
technologies units and STEM days.

News from the School Farm 
Year 7 have completed Meat Chicken Production. 
There were 9 meat chickens that the Year 7 Ag 
classes were weighing to find out how much weight 
meat chickens gain over a number of weeks. The 
heaviest chicken weighed nearly 3.5 Kgs. Year 9 
studied Sheep Production and now have learnt about 
Wool Production and its characteristics. Down at 
the farm, they have been cleaning and tiding up the 
farm and finishing up with their vegetable gardens. 
Some students took home well grown carrots, lettuce 
and beetroot. Year 10 have been renovating and re 
planting the garden areas around near Tas 1 and 
Erskine Park Café to improve and give the gardens a 
new look. They have been assisted by Wayne (Farm 
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Assistant) with the landscaping and soil improvement. 
Year 11 Agriculture students went to Leppington 
Pastoral for a tour with Fiona Perich. The students 
were given a very extensive tour around the dairy 
looking at the milking process, under the dairy to see 
the pipes and filtration systems, calf hospital, feed 
shed and dairy cow sheds.

Mr Greg Tilley 
Head Teacher TAS 1

TAS 2 REPORT 
HSC Design and Technology 
This Semester has seen the second group of Year 
12 students finish HSC Design and Technology. All of 
whom are wished the very best for their HSC results 
and futures from the TAS 2 Faculty.

In Year 12 Design and Technology, students spend 
the entire year developing a Major Design Project, 
also called MDP for short. In this MDP students aim 
to develop a solution to a problem that they have 
selected which will benefit society. The solution 
that students aim to resolve results in either a 
product, system or environment. All the steps which 
are involved in the development to this solution 
are showcased in a design portfolio, which is also 
presented in a submission, worth 60% of the external 
mark going towards their HSC results for this subject. 
Below are example the MDP’s submitted by this 
year’s HSC class.

L - Modular Housing System- Luke Anthony 
R -MMA Glove- Lauran Wilson

Floating Kitchen Bench- Sara Grant

Preliminary Design and Technology 
Year 11 Design and Technology recently finished 
their minor project, which show cases the skills that 
they have developed throughout the year. In this task 
students were asked to design or re-design either an 
electrical product, toy or playground, for chosen target 
market.

L - Super Mario themed children’s playground- Dylan 
Sicat 
R - Solar powered remote control car kit- Mostafa 
Rahimi

Students worked through the steps involved in the 
design process, on a smaller scale task similar to 
what will be expected in their MDP.

Students developed time management skills; 
researched a target market and existing products; 
developed sketches showing developments of ideas; 
produced engineering drawings and renderings 
of final concept, and a model or prototype of the 
solution.

L - Minecraft themed children’s playground- Guru 
Shivan 
R - HR Inspired 1/10 remote control car shell- Alex 
Grima

Next year’s graduating group of budding designers 
have already begun work on their MDP’s. 

Some of the problems that students have chosen to 
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try to solve are:

• Car jack to suit lowered vehicles

• A new environment design for the Fortnight 
computer game

• A house that will be natural disaster resistant

• Satellite City connected to existing cities by the 
proposed fast train

• Downhill bike personal safety clothing

We look forward to seeing these projects develop as 
they work towards finding a solution to their problem.

Vocational Education and Training (VET) 
Year 11 VET Metals and Engineering 
Metals and Engineering is a VET subject that 
runs for both Year 11 and 12. By completing this 
subject students gain a Certificate 1 in Metals and 
Engineering, which could give a student credit for 
prior learning in Metals and Engineering trades. 
In Year 11 Students fabricate a drill gauge, clamp 
assembly and sliding clamp.

Toolbox project- Students develop skills in working 
with carpentry materials and tools

Sawhorse project- students learn how to interpret 
working drawings 

Form working- preparing a site for form work

Mr Inben Pather  
Head Teacher, TAS 2

ABORIGINAL EDUCATION REPORT 
It has been another busy semester for Aboriginal 
Education at Erskine Park High this year. Aboriginal 
and Torres Strait Islander students are looking 
forward to a well-earned Christmas break. 

We began Term 3 with our annual National Aboriginal 
Islander Day Observance Committee (NAIDOC) 
celebrations. The theme this year was “because of 
her we can!” A NAIDOC assembly was held in week 2 
and was run completely by our Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islander students. Aaron Brown from Year 7, 
Jali Nipps from Year 8, Alexander Hundal from Year 
11 and Maddison Brown-Horrie from Year 12 told us 
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all about the significant roles Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islander females have played at community, 
local, state and national levels. They told us how their 
mums, grandmothers and aunties have shaped them 
and empowered them, and how countless Aboriginal 
and Torres Strait Islander women have as leaders, 
trailblazers, politicians, activists and social change 
advocates, fought for justice, equal rights, rights to 
country, for law and justice, access to education, 
employment and to maintain and celebrate culture, 
language, music and art. Some mothers joined us 
for the assembly as well as afterwards at the cafe 
for morning tea and snacks (thanks Mr Tilley and 
Mrs Walker!) to chat with Mrs Lewis and some of our 
staff. Staff, students and community members alike 
have commented that this year’s NAIDOC theme was 
an especially powerful one. Great work Aaron, Jali, 
Alexander and Maddison for getting the message 
across!

The local Pemulwuy Junior Aboriginal Education 
Consultative Group (AECG) continued to meet, during 
Terms 3 and 4 this year. Led by Vice-President Linae 
Williams and Assistant Vice-President Jali Nipps, our 
representatives sat down with other Junior AECG 
members - from St. Clair High, Clairgate Primary, 
James Erskine Primary, Banks Primary and Blackwell 
Primary - to discuss all kinds of issues surrounding 
Aboriginal Education. Linae did a great job as a 
mentor to some Aboriginal boys and girls, some of 
whom will join us next year as Year 7 students (you’ve 
got a bright future ahead of you as a primary school 
teacher, Linae!).

Sadly, at the end of this year we say goodbye to a 
few Aboriginal students who have been assets to 
the Erskine Park High School community. Special 
mention goes to Linae Williams and Maddison Brown-
Horrie. Maddison Brown-Horrie finishes Year 12 this 
year. AIME participant and mentor, and Junior AECG 
member, Maddison has represented her people with 

pride and passion. She leaves us to begin a career 
in Nursing. Maddison, we wish you all the best! Linae 
Williams - Junior AECG Vice-President and all-round 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander activist and 
spokesperson - leaves us at the end of the year, as 
well. All the best, Linae!

NRL Transitions mentoring sessions continued this 
semester. The highlight was definitely the Taking 
Action Workshop in September, though. A group of 
our Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander students 
joined other high schools from the area at Mount 
Druitt PCYC for a day of fun and enlightening 
activities. First up was a workshop on resilience. 
Secondly, we had former Canberra Raiders captain 
Alan Tongue and current Sydney Roosters halfback 
Maddie Studdon lead an amazing interactive mini-
workshop; Voice Against Violence. After that we 
had MMA fighter and Dragons Wrestling Coach, 
James TeHuna talk to us about mental and physical 
resilience and his amazing mindset that helped him 
get through a tough childhood and a gruelling career. 
James taught us some mental techniques and shared 
lessons from his life - and he also showed us some of 
his mixed martial arts moves. Finally, we heard from 
a couple of guys from Headspace on mental health. 
The day was incredibly jam-packed and incredibly 
informative and enlightening. The guys at NRL 
Transitions did an amazing job, and our students got 
a lot out of it.

AIME continued this term, as usual. We have a new 
AIME mentor/representative - Tre. Tre has been 
leading Yarn Circles with our students and working 
with us at our regular AIME excursions. He’s been 
a great influence, facilitator and role model for our 
Aboriginal students and we’re looking very much 
forward to working with him next year as well. Our 
final AIME excursion on Friday the 7th of December 
was a huge one. We had Aboriginal students along 
with some of their non-Aboriginal friends attend at 
the Aboriginal Centre for Excellence in Whalan. Fun 
activities, art, games, team building, confidence 
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building, along with a giant feed - what a great way 
to wrap up the year. Special mention this semester 
goes to Roshaun Hundal in Year 9. Roshaun has 
stepped up as an AIME excursion mentor - and he’s 
done a fantastic job! He has shown some impressive 
leadership skills and has done his people proud.

Looking forward towards next year, we’ve got a lot 
on the horizon. We’ll welcome a new cohort of Year 
7 Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander students. Last 
week we met some of them at a Year 7 transitions 
day held here at Erskine Park High. They were 
extremely excited to hear about AIME, Yarn Circles, 
NRL Transitions, Art workshops etc. This year we 
have a record number of Aboriginal students who 
have applied for the KARI scholarship for next year. 
This scholarship awards Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander Year 10 and 11 students $500 annually to put 
towards their education. Our applications have been 
very impressive and I’ve heard from KARI that we can 
be extremely hopeful and that we will hear back soon. 
Next year we will also be a part of The Aspiration 
Initiative (TAI). This is another scholarship that will 
be available for successful applicants in Year 7. TAI 
will follow these students all the way through school 
and into University, providing tutoring, mentoring 
and assistance along the way. We are extremely 
excited to be taking part in this academic enrichment 
program.

There we have it - another exciting, enlightening and 
enriching year. Erskine Park High Aboriginal and 
Torres Strait Islander students, your Christmas break 
is well-deserved! 

Happy holidays.

Mark Giaquinto 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Coordinator

HSIE REPORT 
Term 4 has seen the HSIE faculty busy as it gets 
to the end of the school year. At the time of writing, 
the 2018 HSC results have been distributed and all 
HSIE teachers of HSC classes were very pleased 
and proud of the students. What I personally found 
pleasing was that many students scored marks that 
were equal or better than their Trial HSC. This means 
that the hard work that students did after graduating 
brought improvement. It is hoped that next year’s 
HSC cohort adopts a similar approach to their final 
exams. It does work and it can be a good way of 
learning how to cope with future study endeavours at 
places like Western Sydney University. 

Year 11 students are now 2019 HSC students and 
they have completed their first term of their HSC year. 

It comes as a shock to many of them that they have 
now completed 25% of their final year of high school. 
I hope this new crop of HSC students get stuck into 
some study over the summer holidays. I hope they 
get lots of rest and come back prepared for their last 
three terms of schooling at Erskine Park High. 

As outlined in the last newsletter, Keira Eadon, Nicole 
Spencer, and Riley Jarnet were this recipients of the 
2018 Colin Shepherd Memorial Scholarships. These 
scholarships can be used by the students for any 
educational expense they incur next year. I spoke 
to members of the St. Marys RSL Sub Branch and 
they hope to have the funds to run the scholarships 
in 2019. All current Year 9 students that study history 
next year are eligible to apply for the 2019 Colin 
Shepherd Scholarship. Students should have some 
idea of the 2019 topics for scholarships by the second 
term of next year. 

Year 7 and 8 students have studied the topic 
“Place & Liveability” for Geography this semester. 
Students looked at the challenges that face cities 
and looked at the poverty that exists in places like 
slums throughout the world. Students submitted 
impressive assignments on “Place & Liveability” and 
demonstrated a good level of understanding of how 
disadvantaged some people are in the world and how 
we have it good here in Australia. 

At the time of printing, Ms Lewis, Mr Ron Blakely 
from the St Marys RSL Sub Branch, and myself are 
coming to a decision on which EPHS students will go 
forward in the Premiers ANZAC Memorial Scholarship 
process. Five students submitted works and were 
interviewed. All students performed admirably in the 
interviews held here at school. Joel Short, Emma 
Shennan, Natalie Lau, Amie Harry and Keira Eadon 
should all be proud of their efforts they have made. 
It has been a very difficult decision to make which 
students are to go forward to the next interview stage. 

On behalf of all the HSIE faculty, I would like to wish 
all students and their families a Happy Christmas and 
the very best for 2019. 

Mr Grant Kelly 
Head Teacher HSIE 

LOTE REPORT 
Congratulations to our Year 7 students who have 
completed Chinese successfully and a special 
congratulations to the following students who have 
made a great effort and achieved outstanding results 
in all areas of Chinese studies. Esha Sharma, 
Harshitha Anar, Bailey Anderson, Alexander Camua, 
Joey Chen, Amber Ebirim, Maddision MCelhinney, 
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Kirk Murillo, Yogashree Narayan, Ryan Spark, Fiona 
Jasim and Melissa Saiti. In addition, some photos 
below of our Year 7 students learning Mandarin 
Chinese, using laptops for their research task and 
showing their answers through cards for playing 
language games. 

Nan Tien Temple as “Southern Paradise” is the 
largest Buddhist temple in the Southern Hemisphere. 
The temple has adopted the Chinese palace building 
style and occupies an area of 26 acres. On 29th 
August 2018 a group of 96 Year 7 students had a day 
trip to Nan Tien Temple located in Wollongong.  Many 
of the students learned and enjoyed their experience 
of our Nan Tien Temple trip. Below are some students  
experience of their day.

Summer Mayers - “My favourite activity was the 
meditation because the Buddha’s voice was so 
relaxing and calming. We learnt all the background 
stories about all the statues and all the things on the 
walls. We enjoyed Tai chi and showed our gratification 
through ringing a big bell.” 

Aafrin Ali -  “My most favourite place was the 
Meditation Hall with the Buddha and the tour 
guides were very nice to us. I enjoyed doing Tai chi, 
meditation and rang the big bell in the temple. I also 
hope to visit the Nan Tien Temple again to learn more 
and hear more stories about the temple.” 

Ms Mona Hu 
LOTE

eYEAR 11 REPORT 
Welcome to Term 4. Congratulations to all Year 11 
students who have successfully completed their 
Preliminary year. What an achievement for three 
terms of hard work and dedication. Students have 
now started their HSC course and embark on their 
Year 12 journey together. This course will continue 
over the Christmas break and all students are 
reminded to take the time to revise and consolidate 
their learning as well enjoying some well-deserved 
down time with family and friends. A massive 
congratulations to all students.

Mentoring 
The mentoring program has successfully run at 
Erskine Park High School for a number of years. The 
aim of this program is for students to have a trusted 
teacher as a point of contact during stressful times in 
their HSC year. At the start of this term all students 
elected a mentor teacher. Students are encouraged to 
sit down and plan a study timetable with their mentor 
teachers as well as refer to their HSC assessment 
booklet which will help them prepare for all upcoming 
assessments. 

Teacher’s awards 
Teacher’s awards earn you bronze, silver, gold and 
diamond awards. These awards demonstrate you 
application and commitment to learning and school 
life. The senior recognition assembly is on December 
17th. Collate any outstanding paper Teachers’ Awards 
and bring them to Miss Mills in the English Staffroom.

Liverpool Hospital P.A.R.T.Y. Program 
On October 25th Mrs Romero and Mrs Bale took a 
group of Year 11 students to Liverpool Hospital to 
take part in the P.A.R.T.Y.  Program. It is a dynamic, 
interactive injury prevention and health promotion 
Program designed for senior high school students. It 
stands for Prevent Alcohol and Risk-Related Trauma 
in Youth. The P.A.R.T.Y. program aims to show you 
the possible consequences that can and do happen to 
people who make risky choices. We would like to help 
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you to recognise risks and make informed choices 
about your activities and behaviour in the future. 
Congratulations to the students who attended, they 
displayed exceptional behaviour and school pride 
throughout the day. Here are some photos of the day.

A sad goodbye 
As 2018 draws to a close, so has my time at Erskine 
Park High School. I have taken up an opportunity 
at Kingswood High School for next year. Although a 
hard decision to make, I know that as the students 
continue on in to Year 12, they will do so with as 
much passion and enthusiasm as I have seen from 
them over the past 5 years. I have worked very 
closely with each and every student in some capacity 
throughout my time at Erskine Park High School and 
have enjoyed watching them grow from timid Year 
7 students into the young adults they are today. As 
sad as it is to part ways, I am very proud of their 
achievements to date and look forward to hearing all 
about their HSC year from their new Year Adviser, 
Miss Mills, who will continue to support the students 
for the remainder of their time at school. I would like 
to thank all students for the great memories we have 
shared and remind them all how proud I am.

Achievement at a glance

L - Rodney Carlin after his dance performance on 
assemly 
R - Brandon Shennan received a credit for his results 
in the Australian Mathematics competition

Christmas Break 
The staff working at Erskine Park high School wish all 
Year 11 students and their families a Merry Christmas 
and a Happy New Year. 

Upcoming Dates for Your Diary
19th December Last day for students
30th January Year 12 students return to school
8th February Swimming carnival
14th February School photos
15th March Cross country carnival
9th April Year 12 Parent/teacher night

Mrs Sarah Bale and Miss Nikeisha Mills 
Year Adviser and Assistant Year Adviser

YEAR 12 REPORT 
Congratulations to our graduating class of 2018. The 
afternoon was a great success. Many thanks goes 
out to all the staff and captains for the preparation 
and organisation, which contributed to an outstanding 
graduation assembly. The musical acts, speeches, 
tribute videos and presentations were all brilliant and I 
wish to thank the year group for Mr Bisoglio’s and my 
wonderful gifts. 

The HSC exams started on Thursday 18th October 
and concluded on the 9th of November. I would like 
to thank the entire year group for their conduct was 
exemplary. 

A memorable and successful Year 12 formal was held 
on the 15th of November at Twin Creeks Golf and 
Country club. Many laughs, dancing, hugs and tears 
were exchanged by students. The memories will be 
cherished for many years to come. 
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It is with great pride that I write my last year report for the graduating class of 2018. It has been six wonderful 
years that I have looked after the wellbeing of the year group. I would like to thank the three great year 
assistants I have had over that time, Mr Parkhill, Mrs Doyle and Mr Bisoglio, whose support has been 
immeasurable.

To the graduating class of 2018 I wish you the very best in your future endeavours. 

Mrs Macinante and Mr Bisoglio 
Year 12 Year Adviser and Assistant Year Adviser
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